
NGO Contributions
At UNESCO’s invitation, NGOs provided shared their contributions in preparation of the Universal Declaration on bioethics et human rights. In 2004, a first consultation focused on the main objectives, structure and content of the future Declaration. There follows extraits significatifs of NGOs that were not present at the Science and Ethics CPM.
The World Medical Association (WMA) considers that the Declaration must remain essentially ethics based, and as a result,  solely on education. She must focus on the political dimension of bioethics (law, statutory legislation, statutes and the politics of public health) and not on the clinical aspect or research. A challenge to be pursued: establishing consensus on the different cultural traditions, religious and philosophical. But it remains necessary to define the “key words” such as dignity, norms…which can be won over by both the upholding or opposing teams of a given position. Finally, the Declaration must limit itself to human beings. , 
The Human Genome Organization (HUGO) reminds us that the Declaration must in particular contribute to the reinforcement of Human Rights and proposes several themes with regard to the content : access to drinking water and a minimum access to healthcare ; care when facing chronic health conditions and terminal illnesses; importance clear consent and assurances that research projects are in accordance with the ethical and bioethical norms, respect to justice with regard to the division of benefits and social security contributions with regard to public health services, research and development (r&d) of new technologies (including) bio-technologies. A brief/short preamble must place the link between this Declaration and the Universal Declaration on Human Rights 1948.  

The International Council for Science (ICSU) considers that all efforts to elaborate universal norms will be felts as a northern hemisphere attempt to impose their norms on the rest of the world (ie. Southern Hemisphere).  The document under reflection -  concise and written in an accessible manner -  will be a basis from which the different communities will be able to elaborate their own codes of conduct. This Declaration must concern all living creatures and most important of all is the need to reflect the responsibility that human being have with regard to the wellbeing of all living creatures.   
The Disabled Peoples’ International (DPI) considers that the Declaration  must provide guidelines for all concrete application.  The different cultural identities must be respected, that of disabled persons, recognised in their own right as pertaining to a specific group as such. The fundamental principles must be reaffirmed, defined in a precise manner and not utilised at the detriment of disabled persons. The preamble must refer to other text : The Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, The UNESCO Universal Declaration on Cultural Diversity, World Conference on Science
The International Association of Bioethics (IAB) insists on the necessity to respond  to the needs of the developing countries and not to forego basic needs notably with regard to reproductive health and access to basic health care.
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